

The Rattler

NOVEMBER 2023

Official Newsletter of the Rattlesnake Mountain Shooting Facility and the Tri-Cities Shooting Association, Inc.

GENERAL INFORMATION:

Web: www.tcsa.info
Mailing Address:

TCSA P.O. Box 785 Richland, WA 99352

TCSA OFFICERS

Mark Verwest President 509.735.1662 George Hager Vice-President 979,229,1615 Mark Monopoli Secretary 509-531-6929 Randy Bayuk Treasurer 509.727.0177 Mike Ensminger Chief RSO 509.521.9628 Dan Martini Mbr at Large 509.627.3198 Chuck Nay Oper. Officer 509.572.7115 Rose-Iris Toberg President Emeritus

mverwest1662@charter.net george.hager@gmail.com mark.monopoli@outlook.com g34_shooter@icloud.com chiefrso@tcsa.info dantini@charter.net chuckmail60@gmail.com



Sue Verwest Newsletter and Membership membership@tcsa.info or 509.735.1662 Ron Jorgensen Range Use Request / Range Events Events@tcsa.info

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

By: Mark Verwest

Thanksgiving is the time to look back and give thanks to those who have helped us along the way.

We all owe our thanks to our forefathers for their wisdom and resolve that established this great Country and gave us the Constitution and Bill of Rights that guarantee our liberties and freedoms that we all enjoy. We must not forget that it is our responsibility to ensure that we maintain these rights and our liberties by adhering to the principles put forth in the Constitution and Bill of Rights.

I would like to thank the TCSA Board, Discipline Boards and all of the RSO's that volunteer their time to making the Rattlesnake Mountain Shooting Facility the best Range in the Pacific Northwest. All of their efforts contribute to the smooth and efficient operation of our Range and are deeply appreciated.

Have a great Thanksgiving!



ROSE-IRIS RANGE

Hours of Operation 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Wednesday, Friday, Saturday, Sunday

RSO APPRECIATION

By: Mike Ensminger

It is tough to adequately thank everyone that helps us keep this Range open and operating. I am always impressed at how well this **all-volunteer operation** actually works.

Considering how few are able to attend the RSO Appreciation BBQ's, we decided to change things up so we could **include all RSOs** that are helping us keep the Range open and operating.

We let a random number generator select 12 RSOs to receive a **free membership** for the **2024-2025** membership year. **The winners will be receiving certificates in the mail** with instructions for redeeming them.

Thanks again to all you that help make this Range a success.

The winners are:

Terry - # 7370

Carl - # 8531

Dan - # 5927

Matt - # 8847

Guy - # 3378

Dwaine - # 7440

Josh - # 8377

Mick - # 5398

Harry - # 3467

Dan - # 8663

Marvin - # 2198

Greg - # 0403



TCSA FACILITIES

ROSE-IRIS RANGE – A 100-yard range with 20 covered firing points. This day use Range Safety Officer supervised facility is operated for public use on a regularly scheduled basis Wednesdays, Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays.

RIMFIRE PLINKING RANGE – A 50-yard 22-caliber Range Safety Officer supervised Shooting Range with reactive targets.

CENTERFIRE PLINKING RANGE – A 50-yard handgun pistol/revolver RSO supervised range with reactive targets for firearms using black powder or standard pistol cartridges.

COWBOY / PRACTICAL PISTOL BAYS – Ranges consisting of 13 bays of varying lengths designed to support a variety of action shooting disciplines such as; Practical (IPSC/ USPSA) 3-Gun Sports and Cowboy (SASS) groups.

Cowboy Action Rep. – Charles Kissler – 509.783.8505 Nelson Thomas – 509.727.4678

Practical Pistol Rep. - Curt Berger - 541.720.7826

1000-YARD, HIGH-POWER RANGE – A Range consisting of 100, 200, 300, 600, 800, 900 & 1000-yard firing lines that can support 20 firing stations on each firing line (utilizes manned target operation). The 400-yard line has 5 firing stations and the 500-yard line has 10 firing stations. This Range supports High-Power Rifle, Long Range PALMA and Precision Shooting Events of various disciplines, including 50-Caliber.

High-Power Rep. - John Julian - 509.308.0376

HUNTER EDUCATION RANGE: This Range has been designed to support Hunter Education Training Classes and also has a practical field exercise area containing obstacles hunters could expect to encounter in the field. The covered firing line can be used independently by current RSO's as an overflow from the Rose-Iris Range and may be available for RSO supervised public event use when not being used for the conduct of Hunter Education Classes.

Hunter Ed. Rep. - Randy Absolon - 509.845.3632

PRIMITIVE USE RANGE: - A Range Area for muzzle loading and primitive Sagebrush Free Trappers reenactment events with parking, staging and various range areas.

Primitive Range Rep. - Clint Bouslaugh - 509.585.6415

SHOTGUN RANGE: Includes a set of two ATA regulation Trap Fields, two Skeet Ranges and a Sporting Clay Range supporting five firing stations and a Pattern Board. Shotgun Rep. – **Mark Monopoli** – 509.531.6929

"WELCOME" NEW MEMBERS



Welcome! In this Newsletter you can find the contact information for the Board Members and above you can find contact information for the different Ranges. The Ranges were built and are

maintained by volunteers. We encourage you to get involved and be a part of TCSA.

New members from this past month should have already received their membership card(s). If you have not received your card, contact **Sue Verwest** at membership@tcsa.info or 509.735.1662.

Check out our TCSA web site www.tcsa.info for a variety of information. The Newsletter is posted on the web site the beginning of each month.

HUNTER EDUCATION AND SAFETY ASSOCIATION

By: Randy Absolon

Anyone needing the **Evaluation Class** to obtain their Hunter Ed Certificate this fall should be prepared to travel across



the State for a class, register as soon as possible and check the WDFW website often to see if any classes have been added.

As noted last month, I anticipate a similar schedule in 2024 as we had this year. I have started on the paperwork to hold a **Traditional Class** starting on **January 22** and running through **February 8**. We plan on holding **Online Class Evaluations** in **March** and **April**, another **Traditional Class** in **June** and **Online Evaluations** in **August** and **September**.

RSOs using the HESA Range are expected to sign in at the Rose-Iris Range before going over to the HESA Range to shoot. You are also expected to clean up when you are done shooting, including returning target stands to the Rose-Iris Range House and picking up brass.

Always remember to treat every firearm as if it was loaded, control the direction of your muzzle, be sure of your target and what lies beyond it, keep your finger off the trigger until you are ready to shoot and use all the same safety rules when handling an air gun that are used when handling any firearm.

If you have questions about our Hunter Education Classes contact me at: randyabsolon@gmail.com. Note this is an updated email address.

Rattlesnake https://ww

Rattlesnake Mountain Shooting Facility/TCSA https://www.facebook.com/RMSFTCSA/.

Contact **Robbie or Mike Ensminger** with questions or comments at ChiefRSO@tcsa.info

TCSA PUBLIC MEETING
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 9
7:00 p.m.

RICHLAND PUBLIC LIBRARY (Conference Rooms A & B)

WEATHER CONDITIONS at the Range can be found on our homepage -



CHIEF RSO REPORT

By: Mike Ensminger

Based on comments from several RSO's and my own observations, it looks like time for a few reminders.



- The protocol for transport of uncased firearms to and from the firing line is muzzle up, with the firearm held by something other than the fire control mechanism.
- There is no activity allowed at the Rose-Iris or HESA benches when the Range is cold. The area between the ready line (yellow) and the firing line may be passed through to go down range and check targets. No one wants to look over their shoulder from the 100-yard line and see someone fiddling around at a bench back on the firing line.
- Please sign in at every Range you visit, every time. For example, sign in at the Pistol Bays even if you have already signed in at Rose-Iris on the same day. This is how we track individual range use.
- If an RSO chooses to shoot at the Rose-Iris or Shotgun Range while it is open to the public, please remember that the on-duty RSO's are in charge. If you have questions that can't be answered by looking in the RSO handbook or the range protocol, please give me or Mark Verwest a call.
- Cardboard and targets should never be left up when you are done shooting at any of the Ranges (Rose-iris, HESA, Pistol Bays). If it is not still useable, please put it in the dumpster on your way out.

RSO INFORMATION

RSO Questions / Concerns Chief RSO - Mike Ensminger chiefrso@tcsa.info or 509.521.9628

ALL MEMBERS MUST show a current Membership Card to the RSO on duty upon arrival at the Range. Membership Cards need to be shown at all Ranges and all Events or you will be required to pay the non-member Range Use Fee. EVERYONE must sign-in!





Hearing and Eye protection required when shooting!



ADVANTAGES OF BEING A RSO AND THE NEXT RSO CLASS

By: Dan Martini

To become a TCSA RSO, you need to have and maintain your TCSA Membership, complete an 8-hour Class and volunteer to stand 3 days per year at the Rose-Iris General Purpose Range on a Wednesday, Friday, Saturday or Sunday. You choose which of those three days you will be able to meet.

The advantages of being a RSO and obligating yourself as a volunteer at TCSA means that on days when the Range is not open to the general public - YOU - as a RSO can use the Range. Having gone through the RSO Training Class and volunteering your time you are able to go to the Range any time you like!

For more information and to get your name on the list for the next RSO Class contact Dan Martini at dantini@charter.net.

RATTLESNAKE MOUNTAIN STEEL SHOOTERS

By: Mike Ensminger

46 guns were represented at the October ISSA Match and we had a few new names at the top of the list. Results are posted on Practiscore.com, just search on "rattlesnake".



We will be shooting again November 5, with the shooter's meeting at 9:15. Send us an email if you want us to pre-squad you, provide names and whether they are shooting 1 or 2 guns each - mikeberta4@gmail.com

MAKE NOTE: Time changes on Sunday, November 5

Be sure to check the TCSA web page or Facebook is the weather looks particularly iffy.

COWBOY ACTION

By: Mike Ensminger

We had 12 shooters at the October Match. All the votes are not in yet regarding a Match on November 25, so please check with Mike or Robbie or check the calendar before making the drive to the Range. We will notify the usual suspects when a decision is made.



We will usually be out there on every 4th Saturday, with shooting starting at 9:00. Please check the web page or Facebook page if the weather looks doubtful.

PRIMITIVE RANGE



By: Clint Bouslaugh

The Primitive Range is holding monthly shoots on the **third Saturday** from 9:00 a.m. until noon. Our next shoot is **November 18**. Shoots are open to anyone using a traditional style muzzleloader, rifle or pistol.

Be sure to dress for the weather when coming to the Primitive Range, we do not have a heated building to warm up in.

PRACTICAL PISTOL

about the Rules and interpretations of the Rules. Check it

By: Pam Harper

USPSA National Range Officers

Institute, NROI, has a website that has valuable information

out at https://nroi.org

TIDBITS: I have randomly gotten comments from ROs and competitors from local matches through Nationals. These comments pertain to those competitors that lack interest in helping to reset targets. Our community thrives on a sense of camaraderie and teamwork and each individual's contribution plays a crucial role in maintaining a smooth match flow. Let's have mutual respect for each other by resetting targets. This will enhance the overall experience for all competitors at every match.

NATIONAL NEWS: www.uspsa.org

The dates for USPSA Nationals 2024 will be released soon https://uspsa.org/nationals

The **USPSA Rules** as of March 1, 2023 can be downloaded to your phone:

https://uspsa.org/viewer/USPSA-Competition-Rules.pdf.
The USPSA Rules Change Log is located here:
https://uspsa.org/viewer/USPSA-Competition-Rules-Change-Log.pdf

LOCAL NEWS:

All **EWPSA Match** results can be found here (Practiscore.com): https://bit.ly/EWPSAscores

The **3-Gun Match** on October 8 had 25 competitors with 2 Divisions. The Division winners were: Open: **Brian Humann** (overall winner); and Tactical: **Jared Betker**.

The EWPSA Monthly Match on October 15 had 43 competitors with 6/9 USPSA Divisions represented. The Division winners were: Open: Ryan Barnes (overall winner); Carry Optics: Jazz Little; Limited: James Thomas; Limited Optics: Sam Wagg; PCC: Alexander Nelson; and Production: Latu Moala.

COMING UP:

All upcoming **EWPSA Matches** and **Registrations** can be found here:

Practiscore.com: https://bit.ly//EWPSAmatches

EWPSA will be hosting:

Monthly 2-Gun Match - **November 4**. Sign-in begins at 9:30 a.m. Shooting begins at 10:00 a.m. The Match cost is \$25. More details on Practiscore.

Steel Challenge Monthly Match - November 12. Gates will open at 9:00 a.m., shooters meeting at 9:30 a.m., shooting begins after the meeting. More details on Practiscore.

EWPSA USPSA Match - November 19. Gates will open at 9:00 a.m., shooters meeting at 9:30 a.m., shooting begins at 10:00. The Match cost is \$20 members / \$25 non-members. More details on Practiscore.

Monthly 2-Gun Match - December 2. Sign-in begins at 9:30 a.m. Shooting begins at 10:00 a.m. The Match cost is \$25. More details on Practiscore.

Check out local news on Facebook – <u>Eastern Washington Practical Shooters Association</u>

Any questions or comments can be directed to **Curt Berger** at bergercj@icloud.com



It is the **veteran**, not the preacher, who has given us freedom of religion.

It is the **veteran**, not the reporter, who has given us freedom of the press.

It is the **veteran**, not the poet, who has given us freedom of speech.

It is the **veteran**, not the campus organizer, who has given us freedom to assemble.

It is the **veteran**, not the lawyer, Who has given us the right to a fair trial.

It is the **veteran**, not the politician, Who has given us the right to vote.



SHOTGUN REPORT

By: Mark Monopoli

November is here! And once again we seemed to have gone directly from summer to winter. One of these years it would be nice to have fall weather for a couple of weeks. Alas, this does not appear to be the year.

One super cool thing about the month of November is the Chad Ungerecht run Turkey Shoot on November 19. If you have joined the fun in years past you know what a good time they are. If you haven't joined in yet,



this is the year to give it a try. For more information vou can check out the flier www.tcsashotgun.com. These "Fun Shoots" are a great time to get a group of friends, or co-workers together and have a fun time shooting targets in a semicompetitive environment. There are always two traps running, one for the "professional" shooters and the other for beginners and such. No matter your ability, you are sure to have a good time. Plus, you win a Turkey and lunch is available as well!

Last month we had Mike Inglima break his first 25 straight at Skeet, which obviously proved an inspiration to others. After seeing how easy Mike made it look, Tex Reid decided he could do it as well. Congratulations Tex on your first 25 straight at Skeet! I'm sorry I missed shooting your hat.

The past couple of Sundays we have been running 50 Bird Handicap Trap Shoots at Rattlesnake for any and all that are interested in coming out. Each week is a standalone shoot so if you miss a week, it's no big deal. Entry fee is a minimal \$5, with the pot split 60/40 between 1st and 2nd place at the end of the shoot. Winners add 2 yards to their handicap, while the runnerup moves back 1 yard for all future shoots. There is also a 50 Straight Pot you can get in on as well. \$5 to get in the pot and then \$1 each week to stay in it.

The first two weeks have seen John Wilgus squeak out the win over Don Lint and Steve Williams the first week and then Jay Judy the second week. With the two wins John is now shooting from the 24-yard line and the handicap system is working its magic. Week 3 saw Don Lint take the win with Rob Skiba taking second place. As the weeks go by, the handicaps will continue to even the playing field. If you would like to join in the fun, no matter how many weeks have gone by, new shooters always start at the 20-yard line. As an extra bonus, Wilgus will be gone for the month of November, so it is a great time to join.

With the incoming winter weather parts of the Shotgun Range are going into hibernation. The irrigation system has been drained down by Ron Geiger and Ed Vanderveer has blown out the sprinkler lines. There are probably only one or two more lawn mowings to do before a hard frost puts an end to the growing season. Thank you to John Dyes and Tom Walchuk for finishing out this years moving duties. Every Thursday John and Tom head out to the range and take care of business!

Speaking of taking care of business, we have the business of naming "Hero Volunteer of the Month" for November! There are a lot of people in the running this month and yet there is one individual who went above and beyond, not once, but twice. This person took it upon themselves to not only clean a huge rats nest out of the low house on Skeet Field #2, they also vacuumed out the other houses. Not only are they handy with a vacuum, they are also a fairly accomplished welder to boot. Normally this isn't a deciding factor, but it is when they use their skills to weld up a cracked friction weld on our old booster pump. And now we have a backup pump ready for duty. The welding part is cool, but if you have ever used a shop-vac to clean out a trap or skeet house, you have no idea how absolutely dirty you get. Without further ado, Tom Walchuk is our "Hero Volunteer of the Month" for November! Thanks for everything you do Tom. Did you know Tom was instrumental in constructing the gate back in the day that we all drive through to enter the range? Well, now you

We are still looking for RSOs who would like to volunteer for Wednesday Duties. They are shorter shifts and really pretty easy as most everyone on Wednesdays are regulars. Shoot me an email if you would like to help out - mark.monopoli@outlook.com.

After being out of action for a while due to some serious back issues 2023 Skeet League Champion Doug Fearing is on the mend and should be back out shooting soon. Welcome back Doug!

In closing I would like to point out that we all do this for fun and the good Lord knows we are never going to make a living at it. Having said that, whether you are shooting for first place, or last place, please try to enjoy the ride. Have a great month everyone and Happy Thanksgiving!

SHOTGUN RSO INFORMATION

Remember current Membership Cards need to be presented every time a shooter signs in if they want to avoid the Daily Range Fee.

SHOTGUN RANGE HOURS

Wednesday – 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Saturday and Sunday -- 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Current weather conditions at the Range can be found at www.tcsashotgun.com and www.tcsa.info.

Thanks for reading! Feel free to drop me an email at mark.monopoli@outlook.com about anything at all.



Like us on Facebook! Or don't... @rattlesnakemountainshotgun

HIGH-POWER

By: Dave Baalman

The annual **High-Power group planning meeting** will be held **Wednesday November 15**. We will be setting the schedule for 2024, discussing planned projects, etc. Match directors please attend. If you haven't received an email with all the information, please contact John Julain (contact information below).

The **Civilian Marksmanship Program** is offering multiple postal leagues in 2024. We are contemplating converting one or two of our monthly RMC Matches into a League Match if there is enough interest. If you are interested in competing contact me at:

dpbaalman@msn.com.

More information about the League Matches is available on CMP's website:

https://thecmp.org/competitions/cmp-league-matches/#:~:text=CMP%20League%20Matches%20allow%20competitors,computed%20by%20CMP's%20Competition%20Tracker.

Three of our TCSA regulars competed in the **2023 Eley Benchrest Masters Competition**, competing against shooters from the US, Belgium, Great Britain, Iceland, France and Australia. In the final, **Phil Keuhlen** was 4th and **Ben Cook** was 6th, each with a 1493-85x (I am not familiar with the tiebreaker rules, so I am trusting the overall match report for final ranking). **John Schneider** was a close 9th with a 1485-78x. Well done!

It has been another busy Match schedule since the last Newsletter. The September 26 **200/300 Match** had a solid turnout. The weather report was not favorable but despite a few splatters and some winds, we managed to conduct a rifle match. **David Vance** shot a "clean" at 200 yards but was pushed back by **Ben Cook** and **John Schneider** at 300 yards. Ben shot a "Match Clean" and high X count (13) to be the Match Winner. Great shooting Ben! The top four shooters were all over 96% for overall score. Thanks to Ben for helping officiate the Match. Thanks to **Dave McCauley** and **Larry Meerdink** for helping with the range equipment and targets.

The October 5 **Dewar Match** had marvelous weather and light conditions; the scores were high with everybody shooting over 97%. A VERY talented group of shooters was present and it was a privilege to be able to observe such expertise at work. **Ben Cook, Phil Keuhlen** and **John Schneider** shot "cleans" at 50 yards. John was high card with 200-19X at 50 yards. John also had the high aggregate X count of 31. Ben was Match Winner at 399-30X. Congratulations Ben! Thanks to **Tex Long** for helping run the Match.

The October 5 **Smallbore Vintage Match** had the same wonderful weather, near perfect conditions. Five EXTREMELY talented gentlemen demonstrated high skill with steel tubes. The scores were high, everybody

shot over 97%. **Mike Bunch** cleaned up most of the honors as the Match Winner, High Card and High X count. Congratulations Mike! **Phil Keuhlen** tied Mike numerically but had a lower X count. **Glen Buxton** was only one point behind Mike and Phil. The top three competitors all were over 99%. **Gary Meerdink** and **Larry Meerdink** shot well with good raw scores. Good job everyone!

The October 7 **Smallbore Prone Event** had conditions as good as it gets at the TCSA High-Power Range. Very little wind and it stayed that way for both the 100- and 200-yard segments. This was the final 100/200-Yard Smallbore Match of the season. Nine shooters participated in the Match including one Junior, **Cameron Tinker** who shot a 375 with 8 X's. All shooters shot at least 90% overall. **Ben Cook** shot a clean at 100 yards. The Match winner was **Ron Jorgensen** with a 395 and 15x's. Ron was followed closely by **Gary Meerdink** with 394 and 12 X's. Six of the nine shooters shot 390 or better. Thanks for coming out and hope to see you all in 2024 and thanks to **Ron Jorgensen** and **Gary Meerdink** for running the Match.

The October 8 **Open Any Rifle Match** also had superb conditions with fairly constant gentle breezes, bright sunshine and temperatures in the mid 60F's. Thanks to **Mike Sowa** and **Butch Marshall** for helping run the Match and set up/strike targets. Scores reflected the excellent conditions with all shooters scoring 90% or above. **Butch Marshall** outshone all others with a score of 198-9X (99%) to win the Match. **Tom Risinger** travelled from the West side of the state to post the high X count. This was the final Mid-Range Match of the season. Hope to see y'all back for the 2024 season!

At the October 10 **Smallbore Benchrest Match**, cool temps and lousy light conditions made the little bitty holes hard to see and as a result of the challenging conditions there were NO "cleans" scored. Eight folks competed, with **Tom Halecki** winding up the Match Winner at 479-8X (95.8%) Tom also had "high card" at 241-4X and the high aggregate X count of 8. **Ben Cook** was second place with 469-2X (93.8%). A big thanks to **Tex Long** for helping officiate the Match.

The October 12 ARA Style Match had much more "fall like" conditions, with temps at 45F at the start of the match, winds variable and increasing from 2-8 mph throughout the Match. Ben Cook ran away from the field to win the Match with a high card of 2250-14X and an aggregate of 4400-25X. It was a pleasure to welcome Jim Clymer to the competition, who drove down from Moses Lake to join us. We hope to see him again! Heartfelt thanks go out to Kaleb Harvey who ran this Match, and to Gary Meerdink and Ron Jorgenson who added coverage of the Vintage Smallbore Match to their already full plates. There is one more ARA Style Match for the 2023 season. We hope to see everyone out for it on November 16!

The October 14-15 **Long Range Regional Match** had an excellent turnout. **Mike Sowa** took the honors in F class target (950-25x), while **Ted Wedell** took home the prize in F class open (984-37x) and **Gary Rasmussen** won the any/any side (985-47x).

The October 24 **200/300 Match** had weather that was cool but not freezing. Six hardy shooters competed. Everybody shot over 94%. **Ben Cook** shot a "Match Clean" (100 %) and was the Match Winner. Great shooting Ben! **John Schneider** shot a "clean" (100%) at 200 yards and had the Match high X count of 11. Congratulations John! Thanks to Ben for helping officiate the Match.

The calendar for November slows down quite a bit. We've got 50-100 Yard Smallbore Benchrest on the 7th, Vintage Smallbore on the 9th, 50-Yard Benchrest Smallbore on the 14th, and 50-Yard ARA Smallbore on the 16th. All weekend days are wide open so if you need to get sighted in for that late season hunt or want to run that long range wind practice drill now is the time!



The full schedule is available at https://www.tcsahighpower.org/. You can see a full description of each match on our website as well https://www.tcsahighpower.org/match-descriptions

High-Power contacts: **John Julian** High-Power Chairman - 509.308.0376 / b24jcj@gmail.com

John Hauptmann High-Power Secretary 509.308.9230 / jlhauptmann@gmail.com

WHEN THE RANGE IS COLD NO HANDLING OF ANY FIREARMS

WHEN THE RANGE IS HOT

HANDLING OF FIREARMS IS PERMITTED

November 5
Daylight Savings Time Ends



FLY THE FLAG NOVEMBER 11 HONOR THE VETERANS



KEEP THE RANGE CLEAN

Keep your Range clean of trash and spent cartridges. Garbage cans are available. Please be sure the enclosure tops are closed so the garbage can't blow out. If the trash blows out, "someone" has to pick it up. Buckets are provided for spent cartridges.



Take a moment to clean up after yourself when you are done shooting.

CHECK OUT THE TCSA WEB-PAGE

www.tcsa.info

Calendar of Events
Range Photos
Shooting Venues
Frequently Asked Questions
Items For Sale
TCSA Forms
Monthly Newsletter
Weather
Range Rules
Banned Ammo

"FOR SALE" ITEMS ON OUR WEBSITE

Colt Single Action Army .44 Special
Benelli Ethos Sport 12 GA 28"
Various Chamber reamers
S&W M&P EZ M2.0 40S&W
Muzzle Loading Rifles
Yankee Hill and Obsidian suppressors
270 Winchester reloading components
Zhumell Spotting Scope
Muzzle Loading Rifles
Caldwell Lead Sled
TCSA Bookstore Sale0
Winchester Model 63 .22Ir rifle
Weatherby Orion Sporting 12 Gauge O/U
Browning BAR .243 Winchester w s/scope

TCSA HATS are available at the Rose-Iris Range. \$20.00 each (includes tax)

